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 Board Agenda Item 
 

 
TO:  Air Pollution Control District Board 
 
FROM: Aeron Arlin Genet, Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
CONTACT: Mary Byrd, Community Programs Supervisor (961-8833) 
 
SUBJECT: Memorandum of Agreement with the National Marine Sanctuary Foundation 
              
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Authorize the Chair to execute a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) with the National Marine 
Sanctuary Foundation for the District to contribute funds to the 2017 Vessel Speed Reduction 
(VSR) Program, to make it possible for the collaborative incentive Program to start in June or 
July. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
In January, your Board was updated on our marine shipping emission-reduction initiatives, 
including the possibility of a 2017 VSR program and plans to return to your Board with a revised 
MOA for implementation.  
 
The first VSR program in 2014 demonstrated the willingness of shipping companies to 
participate in a voluntary, non-regulatory, non-port program, and the feasibility of implementing 
a program in this region for emission-reduction and whale-protection benefits. In 2015, the 
District participated in a Marine Shipping Working Group under the National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary Advisory Council. This 
Group unanimously supported a second VSR Program for 2016.  
 
Ten shipping companies participated in the 2016 program, slowing 50 transits to 12 knots or 
under, with 14 of these transits slowed to 10 knots or under. The 2016 VSR program reduced 
more than 25 tons of smog-forming nitrogen oxides (NOx) and more than 1,000 metric tons of 
greenhouse gases.  
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For both the 2014 and 2016 Programs, the National Marine Sanctuary Foundation (NMSF), a 
nonprofit organization that supports the national marine sanctuaries, served as the fiscal agent to 
manage grant funds and incentive payments to participating shipping lines. The attached MOA is 
based on the executed agreements for the 2014 and 2016 programs. The VSR Zones in the Santa 
Barbara Channel region remain the same as they were for the 2016 Program. The only revisions 
(other than a few wording changes) to the 2017 MOA from the 2016 agreement are as follows. 
 
 The District is contributing $40,000 to the Program, as approved in the Fiscal Year 2016-

2017 Budget. (The District contributed $50,000 to the 2016 program.)  
 The NMSF contact and signatory have changed. 
 
We continue to work with partners on a range of strategies to achieve long-term reductions of 
marine-shipping emissions in our region, and we will update your Board on these strategies in 
future meetings. 
 
An executed agreement with NMSF will make it possible for the District to work with our 
partners on a 2017 VSR Program to start in June or July.  
 
ATTACHMENT: 
 
MOA with the National Marine Sanctuary Foundation 
 












